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Study extension announcement to WIC Sites
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Dear Feeding My Baby Study Sites: 

Thank you for your participation in the Feeding My Baby Study. With assistance from State and local agencies and the 80 WIC study sites, a total of 4,367 infants were enrolled in the study and the majority of them are still participating in it. In 2015, Feeding My Baby was extended for one additional year to follow the infants enrolled in the study through their third birthday. We are pleased to announce that the study is being extended for two additional years. The USDA Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) has continued to contract with Westat and its partners to follow the infants enrolled in the study through their fifth birthday, with four additional phone interviews conducted at ages 42, 48, 54 and 60 months and weight and length measurements collected at ages 48 and 60 months (fourth and fifth birthdays). This will further contribute to the study’s goals of documenting feeding practices of WIC infants, toddlers and pre-school age children and assessing the impact of WIC on those practices. It will also provide important information about parent/caregiver decisions regarding whether or not to continue participating in WIC as their child grows older. 

For the two additional years, State and local agencies and WIC sites will be asked to provide a minimal amount of assistance. Westat will communicate about the extension of the study with the parents/caregivers of the children, obtain their consent to continue on the study, and stay in contact with them to encourage their ongoing participation in the study. Westat’s Institutional Review Board (IRB) has reviewed and approved the study extension. For States or local agencies that require IRB approval, Westat will submit an amendment for the study extension to the IRB that has previously approved the study.

During the additional two years, the WIC sites in the study will be asked to conduct weight and height measurements for children in the study around the time of the fourth and fifth birthdays, and record the measurements on a Feeding My Baby Study Measurement Card. Westat will ask parents/caregivers to go to a WIC site or healthcare provider to obtain the measurements and will provide them with the measurement card to take to WIC or the healthcare provider and mail back to Westat. As we explained when the study was extended to age three years, the collection of height and weight measurements for study participants who are no longer on WIC is an authorized use of Nutrition Services and Administration funds under Federal regulations at 7 CFR 246.26(k), which require State and local agencies to cooperate in studies and evaluations conducted by or on behalf of FNS. 

WIC sites may also occasionally be asked to assist in contacting parents/caregivers of children in the study when they cannot be located through other means. Requests for assistance will occur only when the child is believed to be enrolled in WIC.  

Altarum and Westat will host a Feeding My Baby Study webinar for State agencies and sites participating in the study to provide updates and describe future data collection activities planned for the study extension period. We are pleased to invite you to join the webinar on: 

[Date and time]
[Webinar link and telephone conference information]
If there are changes in your WIC site’s Study Contact for the Feeding My Baby Study, please notify Carol Normand of Altarum Institute at carol.normand@altarum.org of the appropriate individual(s) to contact regarding the study. 
We appreciate your ongoing cooperation with the Feeding My Baby Study and hope you will join us for the webinar. 
Sincerely,
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Linnea Sallack, MPH, RD
Altarum Institute Study Coordinator
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Crystal MacAllum, PhD
Operations Director, Westat





According to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, an agency may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number.. The valid OMB control number for this information collection is 0584-XXXX. The time required to complete this information collection is estimated to average 3 minutes (0.05 hours) per response, including the time for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information.
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